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events industry forum




MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ONLINE AT 11AM ON TUESDAY, 19TH MAY 2020
Present:

Steve Heap (Chair), Association of Festival Organisers

Jim Winship (Secretary), the Event Service Association

Eric Stuart, UK Crowd Management Association

George Bacon, British Air Display Association

Andy Lenthall, Production Services Association

Susan Tanner, National Outdoor Event Association

Tom Clements, National Outdoor Event Association

Michael Hirst, Business Visits and Events Partnership
Paul Hooper – Association of Show and Agricultural Associations

Carol Smith, Concert Promoters Association

Carl Hagemann, Chartered Institute for the Management of Sports & Physical Activity

Joe Chalk, MUTA

Paul Reed, Association of Independent Festival Organisers

Peter Heath, PLASA

Nicky Greet, PLASA

Mark Harding, UK Crowd Management Association

Mark Bradshaw, Event Hire Association Europe

Apologies:
Jonathan Reid, Portable Sanitation Europe

Minutes of Last Meeting

These were approved by the meeting.    If anyone has any issues with the December minutes, please let us know and we will discuss them at the next meeting.
Membership Report

Jim Winship reported that 25 organisations are currently paid up in membership of EIF.     In addition BVEP has a free membership.
Thanks

Steve Heap thanked Jim Winship, Susan Tanner and Andy Lenthall for sharing so much information and attending and speaking on behalf of EIF at several meetings over recent weeks.
COVID-19

The meeting discussed issues around the Government’s support programme and the varying experiences of event businesses in getting support, particularly in relation to local government grants.    

It was estimated that around 60% of staff in the sector were currently furloughed but there was uncertainty over the number of redundancies.   The meeting also felt that going forward there would be an ongoing need for furloughing, perhaps on a tapering basis.
It was suggested that, where possible, members should gather case studies of successes in gaining support that could be used to build the case to help others who are struggling to do so, particularly with local authorities.

The meeting agreed that EIF should undertake a further survey of members to establish how things had changed since the last survey.   
Security

The meeting heard from Eric Stuart that there had been a significant drop off in security badge renewals and this was becoming an increasing concern as, if it continued, there would not be sufficient trained security staff to support events.

Getting Back

The meeting heard that DCMS is setting up various task forces to set out the protocols for getting businesses back up and running.   Michael Hirst reported that events were being looked at as part of an Entertainment sub group.

There was concern that EIF had not been invited to join the appropriate task force for outdoor events and it was agreed that the Forum should press DCMS on this.   There was also discussion about a Nexstart group being formed to develop protocols for some events but this was felt to be more focused on the business/indoor sector.
The meeting agreed that EIF should start to develop its own protocols for getting outdoor events back and Jim Winship agreed to start drafting a document.
EIF Profile & APPG

There was some discussion about the lack of recognition of EIF by DCMS and Government generally.   The meeting agreed that EIF needs to raise its profile more and should make more use of the Bournemouth research from 2019.
As part of this, the meeting agreed that there is an urgent need to re-establish the All Party Group for events which has been dormant since its chair, James Heappey MP, became a Minister and unable to continue his role.   Members were asked to suggest MPs or members of the House of Lords who might be approached on this.
NHS Rocks

The meeting briefly discussed a proposal, which was submitted to EIF via NOEA, to support this proposed festival which aims to raise funds for the NHS.   As a number of concerns have been raised over this, EIF has decide it should not lend its name to it.

Next Meeting:   The next meeting – which will be online – will take place at 11.30 on Monday 6th July.   There will be an EIF Board meeting prior to this at 10.30am to discuss grants.   Invitations will be sent to members shortly.
